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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your reconsideration request for correction of your naval record pursuant 

to Section 1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of 

relevant portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval 

Records (Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable 

material error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

Because your application was submitted with new evidence not previously considered, the Board 

found it in the interest of justice to review your application.  A three-member panel of the Board, 

sitting in executive session on 18 April 2024, has carefully examined your current request.  The 

names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your allegations of 

error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures 

applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board 

consisted of your application together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant 

portions of your naval record, applicable statutes, regulations, and policies, to include the Kurta 

Memo.  In addition, the Board considered the 5 March 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) from a 

licensed physician.  Although you were provided an opportunity to respond to the AO, you chose 

not to do so.  

 

You previously applied to this Board to have your record changed to reflect your disability 

condition did not preexist your entry into the Marine Corps.  The Board denied your request on 

24 January 2022.  The facts of your case remain substantially unchanged. 

 

For this petition, you request a change of your separation code in order to be eligible for 

Department of Veterans Affairs benefits, contending that your knee injury occurred as a result of 

being run over by a car while on active duty.  You included a 2 June 1982 hospital narrative 

summary from  and a letter from a former Marine 

you served with while on active duty to support your contention.  

 

The Board carefully considered all factors to determine whether the interests of justice warrant 

relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta Memo.  Based on your assertions, a qualified 






